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On May 6, 2014, on a sunny but cool morning, 
our grade walked to White’s Pond to collect 
water samples for the purpose of determining if 
the pond was polluted and what animals live 
there. We were comparing the creatures in the 
pond to the creatures in other ponds around the 
world. 

 
Most of us thought that living creatures 

would be different from living creatures in 
other ponds around the world. Out of 14 
students, 12 students thought creatures would be 
different, and 2 students thought they would be 
the same.  

Reasons we think the creatures will be 
different: We know people who see different 
animals in different kinds of water. Different 
animals live in different parts of the world. 
Most ponds do not have mostly larvae or baby 
insects, and that’s what our pond had. Different 
air and water temperatures allow different 
creatures to live there, and temperatures vary 
in places around the world. 



Reasons we think the creatures will be the 
same: We examined reports from some different 
schools (Vermont and Texas) and they had some of 
the same creatures we did.  

 
When we got to the pond we noticed that 

there was no litter around the pond. The water 
was warmer than expected and clear. The ice was 
gone, but it had only recently finished melting 
away one week beforehand. We could see the 
bottom of the pond near the shore. Mrs. Bass and 
Mr. Owens wore waders and went into the pond to 
collect water samples.  



         

 
We each carried a water sample back to our 

classroom. We poured the samples into four large 
pans to count and identify what creatures lived 
in the water.  

 
We found a tadpole in the water. We saw a 

few dead dragonfly nymphs. A dragonfly nymph 
that started in the water turned into a 
dragonfly and was then floating and trying to 
grab on to the edge of the pan. We had 2 
mosquito larvae that were floating on the water 
and were not moving. We saw an egg that hatched 
into a dragonfly nymph!  
 

We found some creatures that we could not 
identify. We found a small, blackish-brown spec 
that almost looked like an egg. It looked like 
something came out of it and that started 



swimming around the water. The eggshell looked 
like it disappeared.  

We found a total of 37 creatures. Here is a 
chart of the creatures we found.   

Mrs. Bass’s Class 2014 

Pond Creature Count 
Amphipod or Scud 1

Midge Larva 0 

Snail 1 

Damselfly Nymph 7 

Bristle Worm 1 

Water Flea 2 

Mayfly Nymph 15 

Mosquito Larva 0 

Dragonfly Nymph 4 

Caddisfly Larva 0 

Water bug 1 

Adult water beetle 1 

Unknown Creatures 4 
 

When we were done counting the creatures, 
Mrs. Mahanes returned them to the pond. 

   



 


